
July 27, 2020   Transmitted Via E-mail 

 

 

Mr. Kevin Hedinger 

GZA Environmental, Inc. 

17975 Sarah Lane 

Suite 100 

Brookfield, WI  53945 

 

Re: Groundwater Remediation Scope of Work and Temporary Exemption 

Request for Groundwater Remedial Action 

  Former Trent Tube Plant No. 1, 2188 Church St., East Troy, WI 

  BRRTS # 02-65-245827 

 

Dear Mr. Hedinger: 

 

The Department of Natural Resources (Department) has reviewed the subject Scope of Work dated July 21, 2020. 

This document presents a plan for full-scale groundwater remediation of chlorinated VOCs using enhanced 

reductive dichlorination that involves injection of an emulsified vegetable oil (EVO) product, an oxygen scavenger 

and active biological cultures into the aquifer underlying the site. 

 

The Department approves this plan as written.  As indicated in previous e-mails from David Haas, the General 

WPDES Permit previously obtained for this site is still active and you may operate under that permit. 

 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments by phone at 608-293-0112 or via e-mail at 

stevenl.martin@wisconsin.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Steven L. Martin, P.G. 

South Central Region Team Supervisor 

Remediation and Redevelopment Program     

     

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 
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State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
101 S. Webster Street 
Box 7921 
Madison WI  53707-7921 
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